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Dates to Remember 
 

Term 3 

 

Friday 6th August 

NCVISSA Cross Country 

Kalbarri 

 

16th-19th August 

Seniors Camp to Perth 

 

Friday 27th August 

CHUNABI  Day at Yuna 

 

Friday 3rd September 

CHUNABI  Day at CV 

 

Friday September 10th 

Picnic Sports at CV 

 

Friday 17th September 

NCVISSA Athletics 

 

Thursday 23rd September 

End of Term Assembly 

 

 

Newsletter #8 

5th August 2021 

Dear Parents and Community, 

Term three certainly has started with some beautiful rain. My drive to work each morning 
looking over the luscious green hills puts me in a great mood for the day!  
 

Last week we said goodbye to Mrs Deb Keefe. Deb has been at our school for the last 6 and a 
half years and is the upmost professional in all that she does. There are going to be many 
students who miss coming to the front office and having a chat with Mrs Keefe. She is well 
known for burning the hot lunches and is the best  ‘bandaid putter oner’ ever! We wish Deb all 
the best in her MCS role located in Geraldton. While we recruit for this position Michelle 
Tazewell will be working Mondays and Tuesdays to oversee the finances.  
 

We also farewelled Mrs Rebecca Bell in the senior class. The impact Bec has had in such a short 
time is testament to the teacher she is. Bec is returning to SSEN-Medical and Mental Health, 
and it is clear to see why they approached her for the position. We are very excited to welcome 
back Ms Kristy Blanke from Leave, we know she has missed our school greatly. I acknowledge 
that you may be feeling a degree of uncertainty or apprehension over the change in classroom 
teacher but I want to reassure you that we have a number of strategies in place to ensure this 
is smooth for the students and as far as the teaching and learning goes, it is ‘business as usual.’ 
Mrs Blanke will continue the path Mrs Bell set out at the start of the year, honoring existing 
plans and  programs. So while some things may look different the fundamental intentions and 
core business of learning will remain. As always, please don’t hesitate to come and see me if 
you have any concerns around this transition period.  
 

Our school has recently completed a ‘Remote Learning Plan’  to ensure we can provide 
continuity of teaching and learning  should our school need to be closed in the future. We 
learnt a lot last year in regards to what works best for our students and how we can effectively 
deliver learning when not on site. Not all families have access to internet that can sustain 
online learning, so we have put in place a number of different options for students.  
 

Attendance remains high on our schools list of priorities and recent figures from Regional Office 
highlight attendance in the Midwest is lower than many other regions. Chapman Valley has a 
strong history of achieving our attendance goal, and we need to continue to be rigorous in this 
area. The connection between attendance  and outcomes is undeniable.  
 

Staff have made some changes to where they will do doing DOTT and preparing for lessons. The 
teacher resource room is  located next to the junior classroom, providing access to the office. 
We ask that parents do not enter through this entrance, rather through the front office.  This 
room contains confidential student information so can no longer be used as a thorough fare.  
 

Best of luck to our senior boys who are competing in Cross Country at Kalbarri on Friday– I have 
no doubt they will all demonstrate excellent sportsmanship and try their very best. Have a 
great weekend– Anthea, Principal. 

 

Our School Vision:  

At Chapman Valley Primary School children are nurtured, educated and challenged in  a safe and 
supportive learning environment.  We ‘Strive to Achieve’. 

Every student, every classroom, every day 



 

 

 

 
 

CHUNABI Day 

Chapman Valley has hosted out first CHUNABI day for the term. It was a special day as we cheered on our 
Olympic team by dressing in green and gold and sending our well wishes to the team. During the Health 
and Well Being session with Miss Natasha, students explored qualities and traits of Olympians and how we 
can relate that to our lives. The music session explored body percussion and beat with a variety of 
instruments and during PE, students are practicing for the upcoming sports carnival.  Our next 
collaborative day is Friday week 6 at Yuna, and again the following Friday, week 7 at Chapman Valley.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Picnic Sports training 

Each Friday after lunch our students have started training for the upcoming Picnic Sports– Friday 10th 
September. If you would like to assist with training (long jump, ball games, flag races) please let us know. 
We would Love to have you join us for some afternoon fun.  

Meet Michelle! 

You will notice a new friendly face in the front office. Michelle Tezewell is working on 
Mondays and Tuesdays filling the MCS role while we run the recruitment process. 
Feel free to pop in and give her a warm Chapman Valley welcome. A little bit about 
Michelle…….. 

Michelle is married with two boys, aged 16 and 18. She lives in White Peak and for the 
last 9 years has been working at Waggrakine Primary School as the School Officer and 
MCS when needed. Michelle loves her sport, especially football and netball. You will 
often find her out in nature, as she loves boating, camping and fishing.  

BEARS Club 

Well done to last weeks guest speakers who presented at 
BEARS Club. Our students are gaining confidence speaking to an 
audience and sharing their knowledge. Cameron reached a 
reading milestone of 250 nights!!!! What an awesome 
achievement. Congratulations to our PBS winners– Ned, Flynn 
and Martin. Our focus for the next fortnight is - Kindness to 
others - Walk on paths, walkways and around corners.  

Cleaner wanted 

Our school cleaner is on leave during weeks 8-10 and we are looking for someone to fill these big shoes! If 
you are interested in filling this position, please talk to Michelle at the front desk or myself and we can 
provide you with more information. 

Camp Count down 

There is lots of chatter and excitement amongst the boys in 
regards to camp around the school. Mrs Blanke is  spending 
considerable time working through the itinerary and associated 
activities with them. More information will be coming home so 
keep an eye out for that.  

School News 



 

 

 

 

 

Attendance continues to be a district and school focus. I am very pleased to announce that 
we are continuing to meet our school target (90% attendance) and for this term we are 
sitting at 94%. This is a great achievement but lets see if we can get it higher! There are 19 
students in our school who's attendance is over 90% and we have 17 super stars who have 
100% attendance this term.  

 

 

 

 

Mrs Blanke  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance 



 

 

Junior Room 

 

 

 

Wow what a jam packed start to Term 3 for the Junior Room. It has been all systems 

go for students and staff, straight back into our learning program from the first day 

back. This term we are focusing on procedural writing -this type of writing includes 

directions, instructions, recipes, and rules for games. We have learnt about making 

cupcakes, cooking spaghetti, how to play snakes and ladders and the steps needed 

to make fairy bread. One of the favourite tasks for the students was the practical 

activity of following the procedures to make fairy bread (and eating it!!). Procedural 

writing has a strong link to most of our learning areas for the term such as Chemical 

Sciences, History, Physical Education, and connections to many of our focused 

maths concepts. It has been an engaging start to the new semester, thank you for 

having your children ready to learn each day.  

 

 

 



 

 

 P & C News 

 

PETER’S CHAP CHAT #0821 

MEDIA 
The top ten ways you can help your family remain safe in an online world: 

Manage a trusting relationship with your child that encourages them to come to you when things go 
wrong. 

View and Play with your child online. 

Encourage good online habits such as respect, empathy, critical thinking, being responsible and resili-
ent. 

Help your child to make wise decisions where possible by themselves. 

Use devices only in open areas of your home. 

Set time limits as a family. 

Know the apps, games and social media sites your child is using. 

Check the privacy settings. 

Set up parental controls on devices. 

Remain alert to signs of distress from your child. 

Chaplain Chatter 

Hi Parents  

The P&C are organising morning tea for the picnic sports held on Friday 10th September, we  

are requesting  every family to provide 1 sweet and 1 savoury plate, If you can not be there we 

ask that you send your plates in with your child/Children. 

Thank you  

 

P&C Hamburger Roster  

We still need volunteer's for the lunch shift and pack up if you or anyone you know can help 

please contact Breyley on 0405660532 

  8am-11am Set-Up 11am-2pm Lunch 2pm-5pm Pack-Up 

Server 1 Breyley Lauritsen Chrisy Phillipa Breyley Lauritsen 

Server 2 Kristie Gordon-Maclean Maree Humphries   

Server 3       

Burger Maker 1 Bailee Symes Jay Rayner Greig Family 

Burger Maker 2 Jacinta Phillipa Tash Hodgson Tash Hodgson 

Burger Maker 3 Jacob Hodgson     

Burger Maker 4       

BBQ 1 Johnny Van Opijnen   Steve Willett 

BBQ 2 Jordan     

BBQ 3 Gary Symes Jenny Readett   

BBQ 4 / Runner       

All Rounder Tenille Webb Tenille Webb Tenille Webb 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 



 

 

Term 3 Planner 

TERM 3 CALENDAR 2021 
Wee

k Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

1 

July 19 
  
Staff Develop-
ment Day 
  

July 20 
  
Students Com-
mence 
  
  

July 21 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  

July 22 
  
  

July 23 
  
  

July 24 July 25 

2 

July 26 July 27 July 28 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  

July 29 
  
  

July 30 
CHUNABI @ CVPS 
  

July 31 Aug 1 

3 

Aug 2 
  
  

Aug 3 
  
  
  
  
  

Aug 4 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  

August 5 
  
Newsletter 
  
  
 

August 6 
Cross Country @ 
Kalbarri 
  
 
  

August 7 August 8 

4 

August 9 
  
  

August 10 
  
 

August 11 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  

August 12 
  
  
  
  

August 13 
  
  

August 14 
  
  

August 15 

5 

August 16 
  
Senior Room Camp 

August 17 
  
Senior Room Camp 

August 18 
  
Senior Room Camp 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  

August 19 
  
Senior Room Camp 
  
  
  
  

August 20 
  
  
  
  

August 21 August 22 

6 

August 23 
  
  
  

August 24 
  
  
  

August 25 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  
  

August 26 
  
Newsletter 

August 27 
  
CHUNABI Yuna PS 

August 28 August 29 
  
  
  

7 

August 30 
  
  

August 31 
  
  

Sept 1 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  

Sept 2 
  
  
  

Sept 3 
  
CHUNABI Chapman 
Valley Primary 
School 

Sept 4 
  
Chapman 
Valley 
Show 
  
  

Sept 5 
  
Fathers 
Day 
  

8 

September 6 September 7 
Foto-works 
School Photos 
  

September 8 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  

September 9 
  
  
  
  

September 10 
  
Picnic Sports 
  
  

Sept 11 Sept 12 

9 

September 13 
  
Numero Challenge 
CHUNABI Seniors 

September 14 
  
  

September 15 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  
  

September 16 
  
Newsletter 

September 17 
  
NCVISSA 
Athletics 
  
  

Sept 18 Sept 19 

10 

September 20 September 21 
  
  

September 22 
  
Hot Lunches 
  
  

September 23 
  
EOT Assembly 
  
  

September 24 
  
Happy Chappy Day 

Sept 25 Sept 26 

  
Sept  27 
Queens Birthday 

Sept 28 September 29 September 30 October 1 October 2 October 3 

  
October 4 October 5 October 6 October 7 October 8 October 9 October 

10 


